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Title: LAWA Northside Development Open Space Project motion
Meeting date: September 29, 2022, October 27, 2022
Agenized by:
 Julie Ross, Airport Relations Committee Chair
Contact person: Julie Ross, ARC Chair 
Phone number:

Committee Vote: 5/0/0 October 6, 2022: 5/0/1 October 27, 2022
Does this item have a fiscal impact on the Neighborhood Council? ____ Yes   _ X__ No

Additional documents attached? __X__ Yes   ___ No

RECOMMENDATION: (September 29 ) That the Board write a letter to Justin Urbacci, LAWA CEO urging them to hold open and public engagement with the community on the new proposed use for the open space on the Northside Development project prior to LAWA signing a lease with the Kimmelman Family Foundation and prior to LAWA bringing the project to the Board of Airport Commissioners for a vote. (October 27) That the Board support the joint participation of both the Airport Relations Committee and the Planning and Land Use Committee in anticipation of ongoing, open Committee meetings with LAWA and Lulu’s place regarding the new proposed use for the open space on the Northside Development project. 

 BACKGROUND: On June 14, 2022 Los Angeles World Airport (LAWA) presented to the Board a new plan for the use of the open space for the Northside Development project. This plan was never before seen or reviewed by the Neighborhood Council or the community. Prior to this LAWA had gone to great lengths to meet with the community in a transparent process where community input was gathered and respected. LAWA presented several potential plans for the use of the open space, much of it based on community input. The proposed new use of the open space as a tennis academy was never presented to the community and is a starkly different use of the space than had been previously contemplated. Simply stated, this is a new use that raises many questions and concerns within the community. None of the community concerns have been addressed by LAWA and there have been no attempts by LAWA to do so. 
1. 
Committee Discussion: (September 29)  Dave, Denny, Jennifer, Garrett all spoke about the importance of community input, the sudden change of plans after the enormous community input several years ago and the lack of communication in the intervening years. LAWA is trying to negotiate a contract prior to coming to the community. Falmouth and also Nicholson Dr. were never intended to be pass thru or airport access streets. Julie met with Justin Urbacci prior to this meeting and he assured her there would be community input.  (October 27) Dave: We had more meetings and input on the ARGO project.  LAWA is not utilizing the NC system, they’ve never come before a Committee to present to either PLUC or ARC whose jurisdiction this project falls under. There should be joint Committee meetings for the purpose of this project. Where is the operating agreement? Denny: The new project separates St. Bernards and Lulu’s place from the rest of the Northside project. Is that allowed? Garrett: The Community was promised a 100 ft. buffer between the project and the abutting residences. What are the hours of operation? How many people with use the facilities on a daily basis? We need a Town Hall like we had for the prior project. Julie: LAWA is showing no respect for the Community or the Foundation and is doing both a disservice with their lack of transparency. I’ve invited LAWA to come before ARC and they have not responded. It is inappropriate to take the entire Boards time to deal with all of the details involved in their proposed project. This needs to go to Committee, both ARC and PLUC. 
Public Comment: None
FISCAL ANALYSIS: N/A. 

ATTACHMENTS: 
MOTION: That the Board write a letter to Justin Urbacci, LAWA CEO urging them to hold open and public engagement with the community on the new proposed use for the open space on the Northside Development project prior to LAWA signing a lease with the Kimmelman Family Foundation and prior to LAWA bringing the project to the Board of Airport Commissioners for a vote.  That the Board support the joint participation of both the Airport Relations Committee and the Planning and Land Use Committee in anticipation of ongoing, open Committee meetings with LAWA and Lulu’s place regarding the new proposed use for the open space on the Northside Development project. 

